MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE TOWN OF LAKE LURE Tuesday, August 13, 1968

The regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners was held in the Town Hall at 7:30 o'clock P. M. on August 13, 1968. The following members of the Board were present.

J. Paul Wilson, Mayor Robert B. Jones, Commissioner Woodrow Price, Commissioner

Hollis M. Owens, Jr., Attorney was also present.

read the minutes of the last meeting. The minutes were approved as written.

Mr. W. P. Strangward was present and Mayor Wilson opened the meeting with a discussion of the Cart Trail fees for the use of individual cars on the Lake Lure Golf Course. It was the feeling of the Board that the fee of \$125.00 for use of individual carts was a reasonable and just fee.

Upon motion made, seconded and passed, the Board approved the payment of \$350.00 to W. Cecil Bolick, C. P. A. for auditing the books of the Town of Lake Lure for the fiscal year 1967-1968.

All current bills were approved and ordered paid.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:30 o'clock P. M.

Town Clerk

Mayor